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Kicked out of the board…. 
- did you know that in Valkenswaard we have 

"district aldermen" and that "ours" is mw Mieke 
Theus? 

- did you know that we will soon have a 
conversation with Mieke about what we can do for 
each other? 

- did you know that at the anniversary of 
Neighborhood Association De Horizon, Mieke 
presented Cor van Sebille with the volunteer 
medal on behalf of the municipality? 

- did you know that we regularly have fun activities 
at De Horizon for our local residents? Take a look 
at the Calendar messages in this newsletter. 

- did you know that the church's health service is 
being lifted, but that the ward committee would like 
to know if people in our ward could use help in 
what way? We will then see if we can help, even if 
it is just sending people to the right authorities. 

- did you know that vegetable garden association 
De Rijt makes the vegetables that the members 
there do not use available free of charge to, 
among other things, the minimums from our 
neighborhood during harvest time? 

- did you know that you are still welcome on various 
Monday mornings at 10.00 am during our free 
walk-in? Take a look at the last page for the 
agenda of the walk-in house. 

 

Toys in library cabinets 
With December approaching, we ask you to put 

your surplus toys in 
one of the two 
neighborhood library 
cabinets, so that 
others can make 
their children or 
grandchildren happy 
with it. Thank you 
on behalf of Sint 
and Piet. Of course, 
your books are 
always welcome.  
Please no crockery, 
clothing and so on

Send in your e-mail address and you 
are always aware of activities 

Dear neighborhood resident, It is our experience 
that by reading our newsletter you intend to come to 
an activity of ours but then forget about it. Because 
our newsletter only comes out 1x every two months, 
we can understand that. You would do well to fill in 
your calendar or calendar immediately when you 
read the newsletter. You can of course also find the 
agenda on our website: 
www.wijkcommissiekerkakkers.nl. But you can also 
mail us your e-mail address. Then we will send you 
a message before an activity. Children's activities, 
Door & Voor evenings, theater stream 
performances, etc.  Convenience serves man; send 
us your e-mail address and you will always be 
aware of our activities. You can provide your e-mail 
address via: 
secretariaat@wijkcommissiekerkakkers.nl  
Of course, we handle your data according to the 
privacyrules of the AVG. 
 

Sidewalk embellishment with mosaic  
This summer, sidewalk tiles were embellished with 

mosaic by local residents. 
These types of tiles are 
already a familiar sight in 
Dommelen and our 
Dijkstraat, but now there 
are also some scattered 
outside these places. 
Among others in the 
Barentszstraat and 
Jan Vlekkestraat.  
Do you also want to make 
a mosaic tile for the 
sidewalk? Let us know and 
we can organize another 

mosaic evening or afternoon. 
-------------------------------------------------------------------

Voor de nederlandse versie van 
deze nieuwsbrief zie onze website: 
www.wijkcommissiekerkakkers.nl 
.  
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Buurtschap Kerkakkers second prize 

The hamlet thanks all local residents who helped to 
achieve the 2nd prize. Many have helped during the 
prick culture to provide the flowers with a nail or to 
prick them on the wagon, others have built the car in 
the weeks before.  

They hope to see you again next season. At the 
beginning of June they build the tent again. You are 
always welcome to walk in or come and help. The 
coffee is ready. Take a look at www.kerkakkers.nl 
 

Halloween tour in Kerkakkers district  
Saturday, October 29, 2022, it's that time again: 
Halloween!  Like last year, the children can go past 
the doors again from 6:00 pm.  
See you on Saturday and I wish you a pleasant and 
spooky evening!   
greetings, Cash v.d. Eerenbeemd, e-mail: 
halloweenkerkakkers@gmail.com 

Evening walk to the Brugven.  
On September 14th. we made a walk with about ten 
people around the Brugven. We met at 19:00 on the 
Sil near the cemetery parking lot. From there we 
walked into a path where the old railway used to be 
to Belgium. We had to watch out because there 
were many deep puddles of rainwater on the path, 
but fortunately it was now dry. About 30 meters 
away there was a pole with explanations and 
information about the past when peat cutters were 
still working there and there was still a moat on 
which the peat was transported. Jan Gijsbers said 
that he lived there with his family nearby. 
We walked further along the Brugven, where a lot of 
Gagel grows, a protected plant, which used to be 
used to keep fleas out of the bedstead. Then it was 

time for coffee or tea and 
a cake, Ankie and the 
spouses of Bea and Nellie 
had taken care of that and 
also that we could sit dry. 
After a pleasant break of 
about half an hour we 
walked on again, but now 
on the other side of the 
Brugven, where we 

watched the sunset. Now three of the walkers got a 
flashlight because it had become dark in the 
meantime. Then back via the path of the old track 
back to the parking lot and there we said goodbye to 
each other. It was interesting and very cozy. 
Arne de Louweren. 
 

Check your house on the draft 
With the high energy prices, a 
draft-free house is very 
important. Check whether 
your old draft strips still seal 
sufficiently. Replace them 
where necessary. 
There are special strips for the 
interior doors that you can 
easily customize.  
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AGENDA:  (make a note in your diary) 

 

Brucified ‘Get Brucified’ Tour Music 
Watch "live" on the big TV-screen to the 
performance in the Hofnar: "We gotta get out while 
we're young Cause tramps like us, baby we were 
born to run" Bruce Springsteen and the E Street 
Band, a golden combination! Full of dedication and 
with boundless energy, they bring time and time 
again a show that makes everything shake to its 
foundations. Brucified brings you this experience in 
combination with surprising elements, facts and 
facts about The Boss.On an evening full of 
Springsteen, we have only one mission: Everyone 
goes home Brucified!  
The performance will be performed live in theater 
De Hofnar and simultaneously streamed on the TV 
screen in the building of De Horizon at the 
Amundsenstraat 5 on Saturday November 5,. 
start: 8:15 pm, room open 7:45 pm,  
More info: www.hofnar.nl   
Admission is free, coffee and tea too.  
Would you rather attend the performance live in 
De Hofnar?  Possibly some tickets are still for sale 
on www.hofnar.nl 
 

Making Christmas pieces at 
Wijkcommissie Kerkakkers  
Free crafting with Christmas stuff on Tuesday, 
December 13, from 7:30 pm  
We provide various greenery and so on, do you 
bring your own tray and a candle? Maybe you have 
other stuff left over?  
Address: building of Buurtvereniging De Horizon, 
Amundsenstraat 5. Admission is free, coffee and tea 
too. 
 

Christmas meeting Neighborhood  
Free Christmas meeting for everyone from our 
neighborhood. Are you also coming to chat about 
2022 and get a snack and a drink?  
Wednesday December 14, starts at 8:00 pm in 
building of Buurtvereniging De Horizon, 
Amundsenstraat 5. Admission is free, the coffee and 
tea too.

The Sixties Tribute Band to be seen 

Watch "live" on the big TV screen to the 
performance in the Hofnar. Back to the Sixties will 
be another evening where you can enjoy well-
known music from the fifties and sixties.  
You go all the way back in this 'golden oldies' time. 
You can sing along!  
The Sixties Tribute Band is a four-member band 
from Eindhoven. They will be playing the well-known 
songs of The Shadows, Cliff Richard and some 
classic English and American hits from the 50s and 
60s by artists such as Elvis, The Everly Brothers, 
Roy Orbison, Buddy Holly and The Rolling Stones. 
An unforgettable evening you really shouldn’t miss!  
The performance will be performed live in theater 
De Hofnar and simultaneously streamed on the TV 
screen in the building of De Horizon at the 
Amundsenstraat 5 on Thursday December 15, 
start 8:15 pm, room open 7:45 pm, more info: 
www.hofnar.nl Admission is free, coffee and tea too. 
Would you rather attend the performance live in De 
Hofnar on December 15 or February 17, 2023? 
There may still be tickets for sale on www.hofnar.nl 
 

Lantern parade for children  
On Saturday, December 17, we will walk another 
lantern parade through the neighborhood.  
Participation is free. We gather at 6.45 pm at 
Lunetzorg in the Mgr. Zwijsenstraat 16.  
We leave at 7:00 pm and walk about three quarters 
of an hour. Then we get hot chocolate with a cake at 
Lunetzorg. We provide a lantern, but of course a 
self-made lantern is also very nice to take with you. 
If you have one, bring it with you. You can register 
by e-mail, to kerkakkerskidz@hotmail.com  
Sign up before December 1, so we can provide a 
lantern for every child. We do expect the children to 
be supervised by their parents/guardians. 
People with disabilities are also welcome.  
Also like our Facebook page Kerkakkers Kidz, then 
you will stay informed and there will also be any 
photos taken on it. If you do not want to be 
photographed, please indicate that, we will take that 
into account.  
If it rains we also walk the trip, with an umbrella that 
is fine. See you on December 17, 6:45 pm.  
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Walk-in house open again 
Every 1st and 3rd Monday morning of the month 
there is free from 10:00 am to 11:30 am 
Walk-in house at Kardinaal de Jongstraat 6. 

You can visit our free walk-in and information house 
for a nice chat over a cup of coffee, there are some 
newspapers and a number of magazines. 
We are happy to help you with questions and 
problems with your telephone, tablet and when 
using apps and computer programs. But you can 
also have your tax return and your administration 
checked without any obligation. We would also like 
to help you with correspondence with all kinds of 
authorities. If desired, a separate consultation room 
and a laptop are available. 
Admission is free, as are coffee and tea. 

 

Agenda walk-in house 
Walk-in house Kardinaal de Jongstraat 6. 
Have a nice chat while enjoying a free cup of coffee 
or tea. Are you coming as well? 

• Monday 7 November 10:00-11:30 am. 

• Monday 21 November 10:00-11:30 am. 

• Monday 5 December 10:00-11:30 am. 

• Monday 19 December 10:00-11:30 am. 

• Monday 2 Januar Newyears-coffee 10:00 am 

Don't let your € 80 voucher expire 
A while ago, many families received a package from 
"Samen Valkenswaardig", including a free gift 
voucher worth € 80, - Many residents have not yet 
redeemed the free voucher. Activate the gift card 
digitally now, otherwise you may be too late!  
After that, you can spend the gift card on energy-
saving items, such as LED lamps, radiator foil, draft 
strips, energy-saving shower head, etc. 
 

Closing the outside tap  
Closing the outside tap in frost periods is very 
important. This way you prevent a burst water pipe. 
How do I close the outside tap?  
Step 1: Turn off the shut-off valve. This shut-off 
valve is somewhere between the outside tap and 
the water meter. In many homes, this shut-off tap is 
in the well, stair cupboard or under the counter. This 
shut-off valve also has a small drain valve 

 

Step 2: Turn on the 
outside tap and the 
drain valve. As a 
result, all the water 
runs out of the pipe 
and cannot freeze to 
pieces. If necessary, 
blow the pipe empty if 
the water does not 
flow out by itself.  

 

Step 3: Turn off the drain valve. You can leave the 
outside tap open. After the frost period, you can 
open the shut-off tap again and water will come out 
of the outside tap again. 
 

Waste and paper collection Cure  
Do you always want to be aware of the time of 
collection of waste paper and your other waste by 
Cure?  It can sometimes be different than you are 
used to, we recently experienced that with the 
collection of waste paper. Therefore, download the 
Cure app on your phone: www.cure-afvalbeheer.nl 
Or sign up for messages by e-mail: 
www.mijnafvalwijzer.nl. scroll down and enter your 
e-mail address. 
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